Selectboard Minutes
7/17/17
Selectboard Present: Jared Cadwell (Jared), Ed Read (Ed) and Chuck Martel (Chuck).
Selectboard Assistant: Patti Lewis
Guests:  Stuart Hallstrom, Margo Wade
6:00 p.m. – Jared called the meeting to order.
1. Chuck made a motion to approve the Selectboard (SB) minutes of 6/19/17.  Ed seconded. No further discussion, all in favor, motion carried. 

2. Margo Wade presented a Festival Permit for the Vermont Mountain Bike Festival to be held this coming Friday – Sunday (7/21-7/23/17).  See attached.  Chuck asked if they needed an Act 250 permit for this and she said no it falls within the confines of the current permit for a set number of these events per year, and capping music at 11p.m.  Ed made a motion to approve the permit.  Chuck seconded.  No further discussion, all in favor, motion carried.

3. Access Permit Application for Michael and Ellen Burke was withdrawn.

4. SB reviewed bids for the Town Garage heating system including the specs and btus of each bid.  Ward’s Plumbing & Heating came in at $21,944.00, Belknap’s Plumbing & Heating at $28,843.00 and Gillespie at $19,295.00.  SB discussed that Ward’s had done the most thorough analysis of the heating needs at the garage, and their solution had the most btus to cover heat loss. Chuck made a motion to accept the bid from Ward Plumbing & Heating in the amount of $21,994.00.  Ed seconded.  No further discussion, all in favor, motion carried.  Chucked asked if Stuart knew when they could start and the answer was no, that they were backed up, but would be before they needed it this fall.

5. SB discussed the road inventory spreadsheet/information form that Sarah Stavraky has helped develop.  They wish to have as much detail as possible entered into that system for the purpose of budgeting and providing the public with more information on road costs.  Once the road inventory is finished through the CVRPC the Town can take that data and try to advance this project.

6. Chuck presented a letter from Stu Johnson regarding testing of the soils at the gravel pit.  The cost for such testing might be between $200-$600.00.  VTrans would like a test case having VTrans test and the company Knight test to compare results.  Stuart said he thinks it is a waste of money as the material is what we have and there is nothing that can be changed as a result.  SB agreed but decided to submit the form to VTrans, and if they agree to test for free, then go ahead for information sake.

7. Another Mitigation Grant Program has become available.  It appears it could help with culvert projects.  Stuart will need to come up with a project area, estimate costs, etc. 

8. Contract for Roadside Mowing.  Tom Gibbs had spoken with Chuck regarding a possible 3-year contract vs. year to year. He said he would lock in a price of $8,300.00/per year for those 3-years.  SB decided that would need to go out to bid next year to obtain bids for such a contract.  They will decide after the 2nd cutting by Mr. Gibbs.

9. SB reviewed Steve Zonies letter regarding a culvert at the end of his driveway. See attached. He requests that the Town fix the culvert.  Stuart noted that there has been a hole in that culvert for 15 years and does not meet standards at 15 inches nor does his driveway meet standards and keeps washing out the Town road.  There followed discussion about what leverage the Town has to ask landowners to fix their culverts.  Current curb cuts demand certain standards but the older ones did not.  They hope to get to a middle ground where if the Town sees a culvert is failing that they can inform the property owner and suggest the Town install a new one if the property owner purchases it.  No decisions made.  Jared will call Steve Zonies to follow up noting his concern but to inform him it is his responsibility.

10. SB noted that there was a change to the veteran’s exemption which went from .0002 as originally thought to .0003.  See attached calculations.

11. Other business;
The 2009 Diesel Town Pickup has a low book value of $11,000.00.  It will be advertised, requesting written offers, open until July 31, 2017.  

Stuart explained that the current road crew radio system does not work well from one side of Town to another.  He believes we need an FCC license ($400-$600).  He said we will need two repeater towers at $8-$10,000.00 each.  He needs to be able to communicate with the road crew as well as ambulance/fire/school.  He will get more information and re-visit this before budgeting for 2018.

SB gave Patti permission to sign a catering permit for Sugarbush for the Vt. Mtn. Bike Festival this weekend.

Jared noted that the BCA had just completed the tax assessment appeal process for three property owners.  He noted that Doug, Sarah and Michael have done a great job as Listers.  They started out with 22 grievances which were reduced to three parcels.  

Note – tax sale is August 16, 2017.  There are three parcels left on the tax sale list.

[bookmark: _GoBack]SB decided to cancel the August 14, 2017 SB Meeting.

12. SB read mail and signed orders of 6/20/17 – 7/17/17  
7:15 p.m.  Ed makes a motion to adjourn.  Chuck seconds.  No further discussion, all in favor, motion carried.  
The next SB meeting is July 31, 2017 at 6:00p.m. at the municipal building.
Respectfully Submitted:
Patti Lewis

					____________________________________________________
					Approved:  Jared Cadwell

  

